
 
 
 

DOT(WA) Inc. MEETING Agenda 
PD TO BE HELD at 6:30pm and AGM to be held at approx 7:30pm on the 10th 

August 2021 by Zoom 
 
PRESENTATION:  Topic: Triple P Positive Parenting; What it is and what it isn't 

Presenter: Leigh Dix 
 

1 WELCOME 
 

2 CONFIRMATION OF PREVIOUS MINUTES 
 

3 MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES 
 

4 AGM PRESENTATION 
 

5 NEW EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE NOMINATIONS 
 

6 DOT(WA) AWARD FOR EXCELLENCE IN PAEDIATRIC OCCUPATIONAL 
THERAPY 
 

7 OT ASSOCIATIONS 
 

8 NEW BUSINESS 
 

9 THE GOOD, THE BAD AND THE UGLY 
 

10 REGIONAL NEWS 
  
Following meeting: TBC 
Chairperson: Fiona Kemp 
Presentation by: TBC 
Topic: TBC 
  
Zoom video conference details: 
Zoom dial in link can be found in the DOT(WA) newsletter or on our 
website: https://dotwa.org.au/monthly-meeting/ 
 
 
 

 

 
 



 
 
 

DOT (WA) Inc. MEETING MINUTES 
MINUTES of MEETING HELD on Tuesday 8th June 2021 AT 7:30pm 

Via ZOOM 
 

1.   PRESENT 
Susanne Parker, Sharon Ross, Gayle Hillen, Aleisha Daniels, Fiona Kemp, Melissa 
Woollard, Isabelle Pontre, Chrystal Ling, Carmen Ip, Kathy Gibbs, Diana Ibrahim, 
Rebecca Graham-Dawson, Leigh Dix, Louella Frost, Jen Ivey, Sue McCabe 
 
2. CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES 
 
 
3. MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES 
 

- CO-OP training will take place next week through Clinikids 
 
 
4.    OT ASSOCIATIONS 
 

- OT Australia has decided to discontinue their MOU with DOT (WA). 
Membership discount will only apply with WAOTA membership, not OTA 
membership going forward from 1st July 2021. We will continue to have a 
relationship with OT Australia. OT Australia have said they look forward to a 
continued positive relationship and will meet with Fiona and Jacqui a few 
times per year. 

- OT Australia conference in a couple of weeks 
 
5.   NEW BUSINESS 
 

- AGM- Next meeting will be our AGM. At this meeting Leigh Dix will be 
presenting on Triple P. 

- Executive Committee Nominations- All roles will be up for nomination; 
please consider nominating. Link to the roles and nomination form will be 
included in the next Newsletter. 

- Membership Renewal- For the 2021-22 year, membership will stay at $60 or 
$55 if you are also a member of WAOTA. Membership renewals are due 
before the end of July in order to roll-over your membership.  

- Motor Mouth Camp- will again take place in the October school holidays. 
This is a camp for kids that use communication output devices, from Year 1 to 
year 12. It is suitable for children with any diagnosis. It is a live-in camp at 
Point Walter. OT volunteers are welcomed, you can choose to stay onsite or 
not. Great opportunity. Contact Fiona for more information. 

 



- Transporting Kids with Additional Needs- Kidsafe WA is doing a survey 
regarding transporting kids with additional needs, in car seats. Please 
consider completing the survey to make our voices heard re the challenges of 
practice in this area. 

- Indigo Workshops- have been shared through our newsletter, on topics of an 
Introduction to Paediatric Equipment and an Introduction to Pressure 
Management Equipment. 

- Hand Assessment for Infants- training next week. Unsure but may already be 
booked out. 

- DOT(WA) Library- Call out for new books for the DOT (WA) library – all 
members invited to contribute requests for new books that can then be 
loaned out to our members! 

 
6.   THE GOOD THE BAD AND THE UGLY 
 

- Hydrosense – a mat that goes over a mattress that is designed to manage and 
maintain a comfortable temperature. It circulates water, and allows remote 
control adjustment of the temperature of the water. Sue has trialled with 
two clients (one child, one adult) who have found it very useful. The 
temperature can be set as low as 20 degrees or as high as 37. May be of 
interest if you have vigilant or reliable caregivers for the children you are 
working with, to monitor 

- Socks with rechargeable heating are also available -  Zarkie.  
- All-terrain covers for wheelchairs 

 
7.   REGIONAL NEWS 
 
- nothing reported 
 
8.   PRESENTATION 
 
Toy Libraries: A Developmental Occupational Therapist’s Utopia 
Louise Bell, WA Project Officer, Toy Libraries Australia and Occupational Therapist. 
 

Next Meeting: AGM Tuesday 10th August 
 By Zoom  
Presentation:  Triple P Update, Leigh Dix 

 
Minutes completed by:  
Louella Frost 
DOT(WA) Secretary  
 
Meeting Chaired by: 
Fiona Kemp  
Chairperson 
 


